Commission on Aging Meeting
May 2, 2022
9:30AM
Members present: Richard Wolf, Alison McElhone, Terry Castellano, Don Grumaer. Also present was Weston Senior Center director Wendy Petty, Weston Social Services director Allison Lisbon, and Friends of the Weston Senior Center representative Diane Heizinger
Meeting started at 9:36 AM. 
April meeting minutes were reviewed and approved as is.
Richard gave the facilities update. The Town has allocated 20K for this year’s upgrades, as well as 20K for last year which will be rolled over. Current estimates o bathroom remodel is 30K, so there will be approximately 10K left over for smaller projects. Wendy reported that the ceiling tiles have come in but don’t match and some were damaged.
As for the Facilities Optimization Study, Richard stated it should be completed tomorrow. To summarize, we can’t reduce 4 schools to 3 without increasing class sizes. 3.5 schools is a possibility.
Allison gave the Social Services update. They’ve had more seniors apply for fuel assistance. At this time of the year, Social Services is helping residents apply for reimbursement by the Weston Warm Up Fund. They will be hiring a part-time social worker to assist youth and social services. Start date will be 7/1. 
Allison reported that psychiatric issues remain a significant problem for both youth and adults/seniors. New Canaan has contracted with Silver Hill to provide emergency psychiatric evaluations. Sadly, a child recently committed suicide while waiting to be evaluated. Weston also needs the funds to support emergency psychiatric services. Richard asked that we prepare some background data to present this urgent need to the Board.
Wendy gave the Senior Center update. Sales from the Jane Wolf art show have totaled nearly 12K. More classes are returning to in-person. They continue to have the weekly drive-thru lunch program, distributing about 80-90 lunches per week. A number of local businesses make the lunches, including Calises, Village Market, Toozy Patsa and now Lilly’s. Over the summer they’ve also had live music and ice cream truck. Wendy is considering adding another lunch day which would be covered by a grant.  If they had a kitchen they could offer more lunch days.
Wendy has not yet reached out to someone from Weston Arts group. There is still a consensus that the Senior Center would benefit from hosting other art events, and from incorporating art classes in their programs. We can invite them to our next meeting to discuss.
Regarding Dial-a-Ride, the budget will pass this week and they will have the funds to buy the new hybrid car. They have decided to go with another Prius. Roy notes it is easy for people to get in/out, there is need for charging station, etc. The will be getting prices/bids.
Commission on Aging members reviewed the Commission’s mission statement and approved without updates.
Richard has proposed a new name for the Weston Senior Center. The Weston Adult Activity and Arts Center (The WAAAC). Commission members approved unanimously. Bruce will announce the new name when giving the update on Commission on Aging mission statement.

COVID-19 numbers have been declining. Wendy reported that the Senior Center has reopened. People are attending in-person and online. Masks continue to be required at the Senior Center.
Since the last meeting, Wendy and Bruce met with Amy Jenner, Town Selectwoman, for a tour of the Senior Center. They emphasized our concerns about underfunding of the Senior Center and Social Services Department.
The Senior Center budget, per Wendy, is more capital-focused, including bathroom remodel, blinds, etc. Other agenda items waiting on facilities study.
Allison did get a call from First Selectwoman, who indicated she was going to push for the Social Services Director position to be full-time. Regarding the pay disparities, this will be discussed at the budget meeting later today. 
Allison reported that the Youth Services director, who also gave 10 hours per week to Social Services, has resigned. Allison will be assuming oversight of the Caregiver support group, as well as serving on the JRB (Juvenile Review Board). Allison has suggested combining Social and Youth Services. 
Richard feels that Allison should let the Police Department know that, while it is important that Social Services be involved with the JRB, there is just not enough hours for this. The Police Department can voice the need to the Selectpeople.
Wendy reported that the drawings for the bathroom remodel have been completed by the architect. The ceiling tiles have not yet been replaced.
Wendy continues to be in contact with other local Senior Center directors to coordinate opening efforts. They do not require full vaccination. The local senior centers are also sharing online programs.
Dial-a-ride is putting out survey to see who would use them for YNHH in Fairfield. 
Friends of Weston Senior Center reporting that Fairfield County Giving Day is coming up. Also, there will be an art show and auction featuring Jane Wolf planned for March.
The meeting adjourned at 10:09 AM.
Respectfully submitted, 
Alison McElhone

